VASFAA Electronic Board Meeting
Date: Wednesday, July 12, 2017 
Attendees: Ashley Reich, Biz Daniel, Chad Sartini, Brad Scaggs, Sherika Charity, Robin Gregory, Joan Zanders (not electronically present, but cast written vote prior to the meeting), Debra Johnson, Beth Armstrong, Brad Scaggs
Topic: Vacant One-Year Term Board Position 
President Biz Daniel sent an email to the VASFAA board members at 3:26pm indicating the need to call an electronic board meeting. Biz asked that board members respond with if they are available to establish a quorum. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]President Biz Daniel called the electronic board meeting to order at 3:51pm once a quorum was established. The goal of the meeting was to put forth a nomination for Stephanie Walden’s vacated representative-at-large board position. This would be a one year term fulfilling the second year term of Stephanie Walden. Billy Ray Davis from Northern Virginia Community College (NOVA) is the nominee for the vacated representative-at-large position. Chad Sartini put forth the nomination for Billy Ray Davis. Beth Armstrong seconded the motion by Chad Sartini. The discussion and voting remained open until 4:30pm on 7/12/2017. All attendees weighed in and the only discussion that was had was Brad Scaggs asking if there were any other individuals nominated for this position and was hoping to see some involvement from the private sector. Biz indicated that, as President, she had the ability to nominate someone for this position based on ByLaws. Biz also mentioned that there was no other interest from individuals she reached out prior to Billy Ray Davis. No further discussion. 8 ayes, 0 nays, and 0 abstentions. Vote passed to add Billy Ray Davis to the 2017-18 Board as the Representative-at-Large for one year. Meeting was officially adjourned at 4:46pm. 
